MINUTES OF TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP BOARD SPECIAL MEETING

JULY 31, 2007, TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

Present:  Schultz, Leech, Spencer, Parker, Martel (arrived 7:35 p.m.)

Absent:  None






Audience: 8 +/-

Supervisor Spenser called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. and led the pledge to the flag.

Spencer explained the purpose of the meeting was to conduct some Fire and EMS Department business.

Fire Department:  The Fire Chief and his officers have been working for the past year on a replacement for the 1976 Pierce pumper that was purchased and refurbished in 1992.   The same specifications were given to the bidders and the resulting packages were reviewed by the truck committee.  Following discussion of the selection made by the committee, motion was made by Leech to accept the recommendation of the Fire Chief, per his letter of July 31, and approve the purchase of a new pumper truck from Circle K as bid, subject to obtaining satisfactory financing.  The motion was seconded by Parker and passed 5-0.

EMS Department:  Spencer reported on a meeting with the East Jordan City Administrator and their EMS Director which Parker and Ditlow also attended.  The board discussed whether to try to contract with East Jordan EMS for ALS service.  Motion was made by Martel to approve the supervisor’s draft letter, based on board discussion and with adjustments as noted, and send to the East Jordan City Administrator on behalf of the board.  The motion was seconded by Schultz and passed 5-0.

Motion by Leech to approve the EMS rate changes as recommended by EMS Director Ditlow in his memo of July 31to be effective August 1, 2007 was seconded and passed 5-0.  Ditlow commended EMT Shipman for the work she did in researching the information needed to arrive at the new rates.

The meeting adjourned at 9:20 p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk

